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The Board of Trustees of Concord Township met on Thursday, September 9, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Station.  Chairman Koch called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  The roll was called and present were Trustees Karen Koch, Bart Johnson and Joe Garrett.  
The minutes from the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to accept the minutes with one change.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Motion to move into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing personnel changes was made by Trustee Karen Koch and seconded by Trustee Bart Johnson.  Vote: Koch; yes, Garrett; yes, Johnson; yes.

Motion to return to Regular Session was made by Trustee Koch and seconded by Trustee Johnson.  Vote: Koch; yes, Garrett; yes, Johnson; yes.

Old Business

Trustee Koch announced the Adams property is in serious negotiations with Bob Webb Builders.  Per Ric Irvine, Webb would remove the existing foundation and fill in.  They are working out the details and soil implications for future construction.  The Board would like paperwork before the next meeting that something is being done with the property.  

Trustee Garrett has been preparing the grant proposal for the new tennis court for Preservation Parks.  Trustee Johnson presented a proposal for a second grant which includes twenty-five various hardwood trees for the park, 2-2.5” caliper, planted, mulched, staked with water bags for $10,000 from Edmonds Tree and Landscape.  Mr. Johnson moved to adopt a Resolution to participate in the 2011 CPIG program and abide by the terms thereof, for the purpose of plantings of twenty-five trees along the path at Concord Township Park.  Therefore, the township acknowledges:  it owns the land upon which the project would be performed; it accepts the maintenance and operational costs of the project after completion including installation and maintenance of CPIG-funded signage; it has the ability to finance the complete project until reimbursement with grant funds be approved and will match a minimum of twenty-five percent of the total project cost; it will comply with all laws, regulations and deadlines during such project; and it ensures the facility remain open and accessible to the general public.  Paid invoices would be submitted to Preservation Parks for reimbursement of the completed project by November 20, 2011.  Trustee Garrett seconded the motion to adopt a Resolution to participate in the 2011 CPIG program.  Upon roll call vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

 Trustee Garrett mentioned the Board may want to hold off on joining the Upper Scioto Watershed group until further information is gathered.  The City of Columbus is heading this project through Mid-Ohio Regional Planning Commission.  Application will be tabled.

New Business

A bike path complaint was received via email regarding maintenance of the path and who is responsible.  Ms. Koch will discuss with the Tartan HOA.

Mr. Johnson had a discussion with the Delaware County Prosecutor’s Office about the audio-visual, internet and phone systems for the new township building.  Johnson relayed to Midwest Total Systems (MTS) the proposal would need to be split out by material and labor for prevailing wage requirements.  A revised bid was not received by MTS.  A new bid was received by Stavros Technologies for $15,500.00 for ten offices per the specs and plans by McCall Architecture and includes one phone and two computer jacks per office.  Mr. Johnson moved and Ms. Koch seconded to approve the proposal from Stavros Technologies for $15,500 for the new building low-voltage wiring per bid.  Stavros has worked with the township’s general contractor in the past.  Additional equipment may need to be added separately at a later date.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Johnson also mentioned the Board will need to make a decision on security system options soon.

Mr. Johnson told the Board that Trucco Construction has asked to dump 1,000 yards of fill from the Home Road widening project onto the dirt pile at the park.  Mr. Garrett wants to make sure the dirt is clean.  A resident suggested asking Trucco to grade and seed the pile also.  Johnson will investigate options and also noted the widening project was approved by the County and they are moving forward.

Ms. Koch shared good information with the Board about a webinar on recycled asphalt product.

Mr. Johnson moved to adopt a Resolution to accept the amounts and rates as determined by the Delaware County budget commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the County Auditor.  Mr. Garrett seconded the adoption of this Resolution.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
A save-the-date notice was received from the Ohio Community Wildlife Cooperative Conference for Tuesday, November 16, 2010 for a one-day conference focused on the role of local government in managing human-wildlife conflict.

A posted roads renewal was received from the County and will be completed by the Road Dept.

It was noted that the first reservation has been made for the township building’s new community room.

Gary David, Zoning Commission member, requested the Board take action to update the outdated 2002 computers at the zoning office.  The Commission is trying to merge years of data and files together to complete the new zoning code and they are having major problems with the computers.  Operations Director, Todd Cooper, will have the computers checked and get the problems resolved by Wednesday.

Bill Hoffman, resident of Ravines at Scioto Reserve, asked the Board if his private drive can be closed at the end.  The drive is private and the residents was to deter traffic from going through by using stop sticks, which are safe for police and fire services.  The Board thanked Mr. Hoffman for coming, but informed him since the drive is private the residents may do as they wish.  It is not a township road.  Suggestions for Hoffman were to also check with county sheriff, deed restrictions and county engineer.

The Board would like to plant a tree at the park for past Trustee, Ken Cox.  Tabled.

Fire Department

The Fire Department will hold their annual Open House on October 10, 2010 from 12-3 pm.

Flu shots are available for township personnel at the Shawnee Hills Walgreens.

Chief Cooper and Mr. Johnson mentioned the fire service feasibility study will be put on hold.  

It was clear the residents in the Harriott Road area did not want additional fire service and the study will be tabled for three to five years.  The Trustees would like to look at a more comprehensive township plan along with other services like fire, police, business, parks, schools, etc.  
Motion to move into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing personnel changes was made by Trustee Karen Koch and seconded by Trustee Bart Johnson.  Vote: Koch; yes, Garrett; yes, Johnson; yes.

Motion to return to Regular Session was made by Trustee Johnson and seconded by Trustee Garrett.  Vote: Koch; yes, Garrett; yes, Johnson; yes
Motion was made by Ms. Koch and seconded by Mr. Garrett to pay the new Operations Director $12,000 per year.  Vote: Koch; yes, Garrett; yes, Johnson; yes.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #793-799, 7176-7222 totaling $267,170.07.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

As there was no further business Trustee Garrett moved to adjourn.  Trustee Johnson seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned.
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